I & I Antique Tractor and Gas Engine Club



President

Chuck Stelter (217) 497-7686

Co-Vice Presidents

Dean Blackford (217) 397-2963

Barry Maury (217) 202-0967

Secretary

J.C. Reitmeier (217) 694-4192

Treasurer

Gene Schmidt (217) 568-7149

Directors

John Bensyl (217) 840-1728

David Bosch (217) 841-0194

Derek Harms (217) 202-0972

Kenny Knight (217) 260-2271

Roger Musson (217) 369-2383

Ed Winkelman (217) 898-2512

Membership

Jim Rein (217) 582-2364

Activity Directors

Russell Buhr (217) 694-4551

Marvin Johnson (217) 568-7856

P.O. Box 65
Penfield, IL 61862
www.historicfarmdays.com

April 13th, 2023 Meeting Penfield, Illinois

President Chuck Stelter called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. We began the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. Chuck thanked everyone for coming. Everyone introduced themselves. Chuck presided over the following:

- The following recently passed away: John Schmidt's wife, Lea, passed away on Friday, April 7. Club condolences to the Schmidt family.
- Chuck thanked all who helped clean the museums for the Fish Fry.
- Historic Farm Days (HFD) will have tractor bingo for the kids on Friday and Saturday in the cafeteria.
- Dave Wolf will have a presentation on John Deere D's on Friday at 10 a.m. at HFD. On Saturday at 10 a.m., Dave will have a walk around the grounds to different D's and will talk about the different features of each one.
- The tractor parade will be on Sunday morning with a special drive for D's on the grounds with rubber tires. Also, Ed is planning to line up the D's in the shape of the number 100 if he can.
- We need some tuck-pointing done. Three companies have been contacted and only one has responded so far.
- Some work also needs to be done on the log cabin.
- Kenny Knight and family planted 350 pounds of potatoes on the grounds. Thanks to the Knight family!!
- The photo booth will be at HFD.
- Cheryl Yearsley thanked the Club for the flowers and for thinking of her during the time of John's passing.
- Carl Vandevender won the 50/50 drawing and donated it back to the Club. Thanks Carl! Several other items were given away.
- A motion was made and seconded to adjourn, Motion carried.
- The next meeting will be held on Thursday, May 11, 2023. The Directors will meet at 6 p.m. and the general meeting will begin at 7.

J.C. Reitmeier Secretary

TRADING POST

Want ads placed in the newsletter should be mailed to James Hogan, 1176E 1900 North Rd. White Heath, IL 61884. Cell Phone (217) 493-9506. Leave a message. Email: jamesandsean@gmail.com. Please include your address and/or phone where you can be reached regarding your ad. Ads must be received within one week after our regular meeting. Ads will be included in three newsletters unless otherwise advised.

WANTED: Rear Wheel Rims for IH W-9 Contact Dave Berbaum.

Cell Phone (217) 369-1784

WANTED: IHC Rear wheel weights for utility tractors - 340/504/etc. Part number

365321 R2.

WANTED: Case VAC OEM Seat. Contact Kelly Parks Forreston FFA.

Phone (815) 275-8704

FOR SALE: 1967 Cub, yellow & white. \$3600. Contact Lester Wolken

Phone: (217) 369-0967

FOR SALE: Farmall 400 overhauled with 450 sleeves. Power steering. New clutch,

2 sets rear wheel weights. Standard hitch. \$6200 obo. PLUS 2 Dearborn 1 row corn pickers, 1 Montgomery Ward 70 bu. barge wagon with hoist. Like new front blade for GT 225, 235 John Deere garden tractor. All

equipment stored inside. Home Phone (260) 475-1270

FOR SALE: Hay Pickup for small older New Holland Chopper-Lots of good teeth

etc. - \$150 obo. Phone (815) 848-3405. Jon Goembel 2664 N 2200 East

Rd. Fairbury, IL 61739-9161

FOR SALE: Woods L59 belly mower. Originally on a Case VAC tractor.



We need **LOTS** of volunteers for the shows this summer! WE will NOT have a Hog Haven at Half Century this year! If you know of someone who could handle such a large event, please contact Larry Berry at (217) 825-6812. We welcome all the food vendors we can get so we have a variety of foods. If your church would like to set up a food booth please call Larry ASAP!

It's that time of the year!





Paying your dues annually not only helps keep our new gym lights on, but it keeps you on the mailing list to receive this fantastic monthly newsletter, either online or in the mail. John Fredrickson said, "Our club membership is going strong and we have a great future ahead of us." As we work towards making the club less labor intensive with permanent fences, more energy efficient with LED lighting and new windows, and new members coming on board monthly, this member believes this is a true statement.

If you would like to mail your dues to the club, here is the address:

I & I Antique Tractor and Gas Engine Club 1361 CR 2545E • Ogden, IL 61859

TRADING POST

Want ads placed in the newsletter should be mailed to James Hogan, 1176E 1900 North Rd. White Heath, IL 61884. Cell Phone (217) 493-9506. Leave a message. Email: jamesandsean@gmail.com. Please include your address and/or phone where you can be reached regarding your ad. Ads must be received within one week after our regular meeting. Ads will be included in three newsletters unless otherwise advised.

WANTED: Rear Wheel Rims for IH W-9 Contact Dave Berbaum.

Cell Phone (217) 369-1784

WANTED: IHC Rear wheel weights for utility tractors - 340/504/etc. Part number

365321 R2.

WANTED: Case VAC OEM Seat. Contact Kelly Parks Forreston FFA.

Phone (815) 275-8704

FOR SALE: 1967 Cub, yellow & white. \$3600. Contact Lester Wolken

Phone: (217) 369-0967

FOR SALE: Farmall 400 overhauled with 450 sleeves. Power steering. New clutch,

2 sets rear wheel weights. Standard hitch. \$6200 obo. PLUS 2 Dearborn 1 row corn pickers, 1 Montgomery Ward 70 bu. barge wagon with hoist. Like new front blade for GT 225, 235 John Deere garden tractor. All

equipment stored inside. Home Phone (260) 475-1270

FOR SALE: Hay Pickup for small older New Holland Chopper-Lots of good teeth

etc. - \$150 obo. Phone (815) 848-3405. Jon Goembel 2664 N 2200 East

Rd. Fairbury, IL 61739-9161

FOR SALE: Woods L59 belly mower. Originally on a Case VAC tractor.



We need **LOTS** of volunteers for the shows this summer! WE will NOT have a Hog Haven at Half Century this year! If you know of someone who could handle such a large event, please contact Larry Berry at (217) 825-6812. We welcome all the food vendors we can get so we have a variety of foods. If your church would like to set up a food booth please call Larry ASAP!